


OZARK RIVERS SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, May 12, 2020 at 10:00 a.m.
MRPC Building - 4 Industrial Drive 
 St. James, MO  65559

Call to Order
Brady Wilson called the May 12, 2020 meeting of the Ozark Rivers Solid Waste Management District Executive Board Meeting to order at 10:12 a.m.

Welcome and Introductions
Chairman Wilson welcomed everyone to the meeting. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and federal and state emergency orders, the meeting was held via Zoom and conference call.

Meeting Participants: The following Ozark Rivers board members participated via telephone or Zoom conference calling: Darrell Skiles, Mark Wallace, Steve Vogt, Troy Porter, Anita Ivey, and Gary Gilliam. Chairman Brady Wilson conducted the telephone/zoom meeting from the MRPC office in St. James.

Members Not Participating: Ray Mortimeyer, Arthur Cook, Jim Holland, Victor Stratman, Shane Anselm, Craig French, Brad Nash, T.C. James and David Sansegraw.

Staff and Guests Participating:  The following MRPC staff members participated by telephone or Zoom: Tammy Snodgrass, Jill Hollowell, Bonnie Prigge, Linda Carroll, and Kathryn Hawes.

Approval of Agenda 
Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the agenda for the meeting. Steve Vogt seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”.

Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes
Mark Wallace made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 10, 2020 meeting. Anita Ivey seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”. 

Financials
Tammy Snodgrass presented financials for ORSWMD for month ended March 31, 2020. She noted that with 75% of the year expired, the revenues over expenditures was $5.26, which is interest.

Ms. Snodgrass also presented the financials for ORSWMD grants for month ended March 31, 2020. She indicated that reimbursements came in during April, so they are not showing up on the report. Last years’ grants are 64% expended and for 2018 they are almost 74% expended. Ms. Snodgrass also noted that some of the grants in 2019 and 2018 had been extended.

Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Steve Vogt seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”.

Ms. Snodgrass presented a revised draft budget for July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. The following line items had changes for the FY2020/2021 budget year.
	
	Line Item
	Current FY
	Amount of Change
	Revised budget
	Comments

	DO/PI Grants
	$132,175
	↑ $5,235
	$137,410
	Anticipated increase due to inventory assessment being due to MDNR this next fiscal year 

	MRPC
	$116,500
	↑ $4,000
	$120,500
	 

	Audit
	$2,000
	↑ $500
	$2,500
	 

	Graphics/Printing
	$2,000
	↓ $500
	$1,500
	 

	MORA Conference
	$2,600
	↑ $150
	$2,750
	anticipated increase

	Supplies
	$2,370
	↑ $380
	$2,750
	anticipated expenses related to surveillance camera

	Website hosting/maintenance
	 
	 
	$705
	new item



Ms. Snodgrass informed the committee that MRPC administrative and implementation contracts were built into the proposed budget: district general administration and grant administration contract (DO) budgeted at $88,000 and plan implementation contract (PI) budgeted at $32,500.  The total grant budget request for FY 2021 District Operations is $101,405 and for Plan Implementation $36,005.
  
Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve the 2020-21 budget and 2020-21 contracts as presented. Steve Vogt seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”.

Approval of Grant Requests/Determinations
The committee was asked to approve the closure and release of $1,129.03 held in retention for The Community Partnership upon completion of grant obligations. This is a final reimbursement request for the subgrantee. All remaining funds will be returned to the district.

Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve the grant closure and release of funds to The Community Partnership. Gary Gilliam seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”.

The committee was asked to approve a grant extension through Dec. 31, 2020 for Dixon High School. This is due to the early closure of the school due to the coronavirus and school staff not being available to complete grant tasks.

Mark Wallace made a motion to approve the extension request for Dixon High School. Anita Ivey seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”.

Ms. Snodgrass presented the 2020-2021 District Operation and Implementation Grant Applications for review and committee approval. The District Operation grant narrative and budget was submitted for a total of $101,405 and Project Implementation grant narrative and budget was submitted for a total of $36,005.  She stated that the overall amount of the contract will stay the same but noted that hourly rates could be revised based on decisions made by the MRPC board.

Approval of the 2021 District Grant Application Packet
Ms. Snodgrass reported that there were no changes, other than dates, to the 2021 grant packet nor were there changes made on the ranking sheet. She did point out that for the 2021 grant cycle, Chairman Wilson revised the priorities of materials based on current markets. Office paper and cardboard were moved to low priority.
Steve Vogt made a motion to approve the 2021 District Grant Application Packet. Gary Gilliam seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye”.

Jill Hollowell reported that grant applications will be due Aug. 21, 2020 and the grant round officially opens on July 1st.  She asked members to share the priority sheet with grant applicants and Chairman Wilson suggested members share the information with their communities.

Acceptance of Nominations for Board Officers
The nominating committee consisting of Gary Gilliam, Mark Wallace and Arthur Cook submitted the following slate of officers for approval at the full council meeting in June:
		Brady Wilson – Chairperson
		Darrell Skiles – Vice chairperson
		Craig French – Secretary
		Steve Vogt – Treasurer

Staff Activities
Legislative Review
Ms. Snodgrass reported minimal activity due to COVID-19 and she expected bills not passing this year will be re-submitted next year.

Bylaws Revision
Ms. Snodgrass informed the board that there has been a directive from the state to make sure that district bylaws allow videoconferencing as a meeting venue. Although the district’s bylaws mention tele-conferencing, they do not specify video-conferencing. This revision will be presented for a vote at the full council meeting in June.

Special Waste Collection and HHW
Ms. Snodgrass reported a special collection will be held Saturday, May 16th in Salem from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Even with no reported cases of COVID-19 in Dent County, staff will take precautions by asking participants to remain in their vehicles during the collection. The next special collection is scheduled for June 13th in Rolla.

Chairman Wilson reported appointments for HHW drop-offs were suspended late March.
Once all safeguards are in place in the office, the site will begin accepting drop-offs.

Illegal Dump Program
Kathryn Hawes informed members of the results of the March 7 clean-up with the National Park Service.
· Volunteers removed 10 tons from the public lands
· Of the 10 tons, 2.7 tons were tires. She noted that Washington County allowed the group to consolidate tires and Champlin Tires picked them up.
· The remaining 7.3 tons of material removed from the area was taken to the landfill
· There were 70-75 volunteers who worked a half-day to clean up the area.

Ms. Hawes noted that they are looking to hold a clean-up on public lands in Dent County in the fall.

Environmental Education and Outreach
Ms. Snodgrass reported that Jill Hollowell has been reaching out to waste haulers and sharing best management practices for safety. Staff has also been preparing for Stan Slaughter’s programs this fall. 

Chairman’s Report
Chairman Wilson reported that he has been seeing a bit of a reduction in waste on the commercial side, but an increase in waste generated on the residential side.

He added that many recycling programs have been suspended or shutdown. Rolla has continued with normal collections but with some restrictions related to public traffic at the facility.

He concluded his report by informing the committee that the market is showing some increase for cardboard.

City and County Updates 
No reports given.

Upcoming Meetings and Conference
June 16, 2020 – Full Council
Oct. 6, 2020 – Executive Board
Sept. 15, 2020 – Review grant applications
Sept. 21-23, 2020 – MORA Conference in Branson
Dec. 1, 2020 – Full Council at 5:30 p.m., followed by the awards banquet for Outstanding Achievements in Solid Waste Management.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Gary Gilliam made a motion to adjourn. Darrell Skiles seconded the motion. All members participating voted “aye.”  The meeting adjourned at 10:57 a.m.



	_______________________________________		__________________________
	Chairman, Brady Wilson						Date


	_______________________________________		__________________________
	Attest								Date


Ratification Process:  The meeting was one person short of a quorum, therefore a ratification process was followed to distribute meeting materials to all non-present members with a requested reply date of May 20, 2020.  There was one response from a non-present member and the process was deemed complete.



